Finance Committee Minutes

for February 20, 2008

Town Hall, Room 5

Present: Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Linnane, Mr. Kirby, Mr. Johnson, 

Mr. Kelliher (7:25), and Mr. Mastascusa (7:40)

Absent: Mr. Westervelt

Guests: Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator and Mr. Tassone, Finance Director

The meeting came to order at 7:00 PM

Minutes
Mr. Linnane made a motion to approve the minutes of January 30, 2008.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously.

Mr. Linnane made a motion to approve the corrected minutes of January 9, 2008.  Mr. Kirby seconded the motion.  Voted: unanimously.

The minutes for 2/6/08 and 2/13/08 will be reviewed again at the next meeting.

There was a necessary housekeeping correction that needed to be made to The Reserve Fund Transfer approved at the last meeting.  The backup paperwork attached to the request said that it was for a 4 year lease, which would need Town Meeting approval.  Mr. Tassone adjusted the paperwork to read 3 year.  The $6,535. Reserve Fund Transfer was only for the initial payment, and therefore, the amount of the transfer didn’t change.  

Mr. Jones, Sr., moved to approve the Reserve Fund Transfer in the amount of $6,535 for a 3 year lease/purchase on a DPW Truck.  Mr. Kirby seconded the motion.  

Discussion: The majority of the members present at the previous meeting when this was initially approved were in favor of this transfer.  The majority present at this meeting were not in favor of the transfer but felt that when the initial vote was taken the majority was for it and they would approve of it now due to the correction to it.    Voted: unanimously.

Mr. Tassone passed out the Revolving Fund Statute, Chapter 275.  He also noted that in the document it says that any salaries paid by a Revolving Fund has to also pay benefits.

Mr. Kirby questioned the increase in the part-time Admin. Asst. hours to bring the position to a full-time position.  Mr. Tassone said that the increased hours would be paid out of the Revolving Fund and, therefore, benefits wouldn’t be paid.

Mr. Tassone passed around paperwork on the Northeast Metropolitan Regional Vocational High School.  Members noted that the number of participants have increased over the years.  Ms. Hurlbut advised members that they may have plans to build a new school soon and the Committee should stay in touch with the town’s representative.  Mr. Balukonis said that the BOS Chair is on the new negotiating team.  Mr. Wolpin stated his frustrations in trying to get in touch with Mr. Sweeney, the North Reading representative.  Chair asked Mr. Wolpin to talk with Ms. Cronin, Superintendent, to see if North Reading could have a representative on their building committee. Last year the town was apprised of the bill from NMRHS late in the budget process and had to find the additional money.  This year $450,000 has been plugged in, which Mr. Tassone feels should be sufficient.   Mr. Kelliher asked how the town’s allocation percentage has changed over the years.  Mr. Tassone said that the calculation is based on increases in participants, the Reform Act, and the wealth of a community.

Mr. Balukonis handed out the April 7, 2008 Town Meeting Warrant dated 1/30/08.  There will also be a special town meeting held within the annual meeting.  Mr. Balukonis advised members that there are 5 cases that remain in the Eisenhaure suits.

Members discussed the Prior Year’s Bills and specifically the sanitation costs for the Schools.  There was some discussion and evidently DPW has always paid this within their bill in the past.  Members felt that if this is a reoccurring item, it should be budgeted for.  Mr. Tassone and/or Mr. Balukonis will look into it further.  Mr. Balukonis said that the Design and Construction of the Wastewater system maybe funded at the October Town Meeting.

Mr. Balukonis passed around a Survey of Budget Comparisons for FY2000 - 2007 and Comparison to State Aid & Municipal Bench marking Education Budget Comparisons FY2000 - 2007.  

Mr. Balukonis said that he is close to closing the contracts with the Police.  Mr. Jones, Sr., asked if there was enough in the account.  Mr. Balukonis said that the Salary Pool should be able to cover two years back, to 2006.

Members went over some budgets and made suggestions on items that could be adjusted. 

Ms. Hurlbut emailed members calendars for February, March & April.  The next scheduled meeting is on Wednesday, March 5th in Room 5.

Mr. Wolpin moved to adjourn at 10:00 PM, seconded by Mr. Jones, Sr., voted: unanimously.  

Approved ____________________                 Date __________________

